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PIAC Policy Group
MEETING NOTES
June 7, 2011

Members Present: Marty Stockton, Linda Nettekoven, Joleen Jensen-Classen, Elizabeth Kennedy-Wong, Glenn Bridger, Heather McDaniel, Paul Leistner.
Members Absent: Cassie Cohen, Jimmy Brown.
Introductions
Heather McDaniel joined the group. She is from SW Portland.

Financial Impact & Public Involvement Statement (FIPIS)
Paul passed on the request for a sample of a “contract amendment.” This request came up at one of the FIPIS information sessions. Glenn said the existing example of the Fire Bureau IGA renewal is similar. He said the key is to figure out how much information is needed to “tell the story.”

Marty said BPS currently submits a “letter to the mayor” with all its items going to city council. This letter includes information on public involvement and identifies potential controversies. Marty said BPS will do its own internal FIPIS training and will set up its own internal review and tracking process for FIPIS forms. 
Elizabeth said the FIPIS information sessions and other outreach regarding PIAC should talk about the full range of PIAC projects—“give people the big picture;” “don’t role out one PIAC product after another.” Marty agreed and encouraged PIAC to be transparent about this. She said at BPS staff had accused PIAC of “sneakiness.” 
Baseline Assessment
Group members reviewed the most recent draft of the proposed “baseline assessment” dated October 11, 2010 and proposed a number of revisions.

Outreach: Group members discussed whether the Baseline Assessment should have the same outreach and formal announcement as the FIPIS. Group members suggested that a letter from City Council to bureau directors would be enough given that one person in each bureau likely will fill it out vs. many different city staff. The letter could include a request that each bureau director assign someone in their bureau to fill out the form.

Timing:  Group members discussed when to set the due date for bureau to complete the form. Glenn suggested avoiding the end of the fiscal year to avoid the budget work. Marty noted that bureau staff working on the bureau budget likely would be different than the staff members who would respond to this form. Glenn suggested October 1, and other group members agreed.
Form Name:  Marty suggested that we change the form’s name to “Annual Assessment.” It’s only a “baseline assessment” the first year. Group members asked how many years bureaus would be asked to fill out the form. Paul noted that the Customer Service Committee did a similar assessment for a few years. By the end of that time, most bureaus had adopted the policies or practices that were the target of their survey. The CSC stopped doing their annual assessment and shifted their focus to identifying and sharing best practices and some consulting with individual bureaus. 

Policy Group members suggested providing this context to city staff people who are asked to fill out the form. The message could be that we are measuring bureau progress toward minimum standards (or something that sounds less pejorative).
Reorganize and Group Questions: Group members suggested grouping the questions to make the form easier to understand. For instance:

· Internal Structure:  Questions #1-4

· Public Evaluation: Question #5

· Outreach/Communication: Questions #6, #7, and #9

Move #8 and its subsidiary questions, to the end (in place of the deleted #13 and #14)

“YES” first: Elizabeth suggested switching the order of all NO and YES boxes to put the YES’s first. This sends a more positive message and the expectation that bureaus will have or adopt these things.
Question #1:  Add to option “We are working on it” and language that asks them how far along they are. 

Question #2:  Glenn suggested adding a statement that the bureau director is the point person for public involvement. Elizabeth and others disagreed. While a bureau director, ultimately, is responsible for everything the bureau does, we want to find out whether a bureau has charged a specific staff person or staff team with overseeing and guiding public involvement in an agency.

Question #5:  Elizabeth suggested changing the question to:  “How do you evaluate your public involvement?” She suggested providing people with check box options for “evaluation by participants”; “internal staff evaluation”, “we don’t”. Group members discussed asking people to “describe” their evaluation procedures, but decided that this was too much for the first year of the assessment.

Question #8:  Change the question to read “Do you have a single, overall advisory committee that provides ongoing review and input, helps set bureau priorities (budget, etc.).” and “What is its purpose?” 
Turn the two bullets under Question #8 into their own numbered questions. Linda suggested revising the question that begins “What kind of stakeholder advisory committees…” to read “What other advisory committees does the bureau have and what are their purposes/roles?” Glenn asked why we’re asking about BACs. Paul said that we’re interested in finding out whether bureaus involve the public in guiding the bureau in any ongoing way.
Question #12:  Revise Question #12 to read, “Please list any particular information needs or interests.” 

Questions #13 and #14: Delete these questions. Group members felt that we already know who is on CPIN and PIAC. Eliminating these questions reduces the length of the form.

Comprehensive Plan
Marty shared the “Comprehensive Plan Goals and Policies”. In the past, the Comp Plan primarily focused on land use and infrastructure. Now BPS is proposing to broaden the scope of the Comp Plan to include Health and Equity as well.
Group members discussed what might go into a new Community Involvement Section in the Comp Plan (this would replace Goal #9—Citizen Involvement). Elizabeth asked whether we were talking about the Comp Plan update process or the Comp Plan final product. Paul clarified that we’re talking about writing a new “Community Involvement” section for the final Comp Plan product. This element would guide how the public is involved in the implementation of the Comp Plan.
Marty said we need to refocus on how people engage. “Notification” is the current approach, which often leads to adversarial interactions—people come out to oppose something they don’t like.

Paul said we need to recreate some sort of neighborhood planning/visioning process to engage people early and proactively.

Marty said we need to look at what’s working and not working. Neighborhood association boards don’t always achieve broad representation. Glenn said that BPS required broad representation as condition of moving ahead with the Hillsdale plan. Linda said neighborhood associations need adequate support to help community members engage effectively—involvement needs to be doable and reasonable.
Linda and Marty said they would attend the next Citywide Land Use Committee meeting to talk about the Comp Plan. 

Linda asked about the public involvement process for the Comp Plan. BPS wants PIAC to help. “This must not be done behind closed doors.” Marty said that attending CWLU meeting is “pre-pre-early involvement.”

Paul said a bigger outreach strategy is needed for the Comp Plan. Even though it is early in the process, we can begin to frame the process to engage the community. 

BPS Internal Public Involvement Manual

Marty shared a draft of BPS’s internal public involvement guidance manual. This is an internal agency strategic plan for public involvement. Marty said the manual will include appendices that document best practices.

Linda suggested identifying which bureaus have a public involvement plan and which are working on one.

City Charter

Paul raised the opportunity for PIAC to draft language about the role of community and public involvement for the City Charter. Group members asked for more information on where things are in the Charter Review process. Elizabeth said we need to think about how to engage people who may not know about or understand the city charter.

AFTER THE MEETING:

Citywide policy on parking validation for meetings

After the meeting, a few group members stood in the hall and talked about the need for greater consistency in bureau policies for validating parking for community members who attend meetings. The cost of parking can be a big barrier that reduces the ability of some community members participate. Some bureaus validate parking quite freely; others do so only in certain circumstances; other do not validate parking at all. We could help frame the problem and opportunity and help bureaus think about this more strategically.
